MINUTES

School of Arts & Sciences
August 22, 2022

The Meeting was called to order at 11:04 a.m.  by Dean Cronk.



Remarks of the Dean:  No Seating Charts (for now).  No contact Tracing.  

Student Evaluation Question Report:  5 areas for questions:  Content Delivery; Engagement; Feedback; helpfulness/availability; learning environment.    The Dean accepts the 5 areas.  
There were 2 options for ways to do that:   The Dean Selected a set of 7 questions and attached them in a handout. Each department can add other questions.  There are also questions added at the College level.

There was a question about “the instructor cares about student …” as being gender biased.  The Dean took note of the idea to change to the wording.   It was also requested to keep the evals open longer and start later.  

Workload Taskforce:  upper administration were unaware that different faculty have different rules applied for similar work.   This will be taken up at the college level through Academic Affairs with the goal of having a common set of ruels about what constitutes a “course” for workload purposes.    A new pay model is being introduced for course-by-contract, and Academic Affairs will look at uneven teaching workloads.

Strategic Plan:   is nearly complete, will be presented to College Council shortly.  We need a School Strategic Plan that fits into the overall strategic plan.   -  how will Arts & Sciences look like in June 2026?   Kevin Williams and the Steering Council will appoint a task force.

Kevin Williams:  The SAS Steering Council will create a task force for the SAS Strategic Plan.   Speaker Williams announced the School Officers.   There is an empty seat on Contingent Faculty Welfare Committee.   Next meeting is September 23rd.  Meg will send out invitations and last year’s minutes.  Welcome back and looking forward to working with you.

Statement of Ethical Principles: This is an official policy about ethical principles.  This was formulated in 2016.   

Campus Obligation:  Contents of DOPS and Handbook are our responsibility.  We must do: Midterm grades in Banner and Annual reports.  Must meet class as scheduled in modality scheduled – (no more than 20% of classes can be spent in alternative/online work.)  It is mandatory to Meet your class during the CEP period.   Discuss with chair any deviation from expectations.   Ensure CSCC approved SLO’s are on all syllabi and copies are provided to your chairs/admins, and IF SLO’s if an IF course.

Comprehensive Program Review: All programs will be reviewed.  Majors, minors, concentrations, curriculum, course frequency, course quotas, administrative overhead, non-academic service areas.   The outcome can be deactivation, enhancement, consolidation, curriculum modification, or mandatory cost savings.  There will be meetings with Deans and departments / units; expect to have updates in each School Meeting.   The timeline is short.    Reviews will take place in 2022-23.   The meetings will not just be with the chairs, but will include faculty.  

Clarification:  Who is doing the review?  The Dean and Provost may create recommendations, or the department can make recommendations.  SRPP process is amore long term facilities usage plan.   Staffing and curriculum does not come into SRPP, so this will be different.  

There will be a broad formal and informal input from each department.  UUP does not want us participating in our own retrenchment.   The Dean is open to input from faculty.   Look within your unit to see what you can do to help.    A question was provided about how data will be shared.   Faculty do not have access to data.   

6 Categories to be evaluated:  
Student Demand; Student Success, Net Cost; Compatibility with Mission; Quality; Distinctiveness.

Current enrollment figures:  Total undergraduates:  4,933.   We have a 15.6% decrease in overall enrollment from last year (801 full time undergrads; 280 full time freshmen.).   we have decreased 30+% since COVID, and 50% since 10 years ago.

BSC has 72 minors; 90 undergraduate majors, many with concentrations; 13 certificates, 45 grad programs; 14 advanced certificates; 9 post bac teacher certification programs.
Many programs will be recommended for deactivation, consistet with DOPS.

Courses will be required to have minimum enrollments of 10 (5 if graduate) and programs should have average class sizes in the 20s (10s if graduate) unless there is a sound pedagogical reason no to.

The President’s Sustainability Plan:  The 14$ public structural deficit is probably really 20$ million.   OTPS will have a 5% cut each year for 5 years, for a total of 25%.  The current plan is a best case, and several of the targets will not be met.   Grant income is being encouraged to replace losses stateside.   Grants have to have $$ for the college’s operating costs.

$84 million is operating budget; 136 is the total overall budget including residence halls.

Sabbaticals.  There will be no applications taken for next year.  It is a good idea to write a letter to your chair stating your desire for a sabbatical and the chair should approve and send forward to the Dean to keep track of it.

Professional advisors will handle all students through sophomore year.  Departments can opt out of that.

D2L Brightspace - If you don’t have 10 students in a course, the course will not go.  You can teach your underenrolled course as a course by contract course, paid at the summer rate.  A required course that is underenrolled is not a course counting toward the teaching load.  The time frame is longer for upper level courses.  Low level courses may be decided at the last moment.  

Gen Ed Framework subcommittee – will determine gen ed courses for next fall and what our gen ed framework should be.  

A question was raised about how to evaluate the value of administrative programs/administrators in the same way academic programs are being evaluated.  There was further discussion about how the college is responding or plans to respond to the financial crisis.

Tony Chase points out there are models for evaluating administrative efficiency, which he can share.  The faculty should assert itself to decide what kind of school we are – we are not vocational or a community college – our gen ed is important to us.  How our priorities are weighted should be based on what is important to us.  What is the balance of an appropriate array of courses as a college, rather than a business. 


Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Meg Knowles - Secretary, SAS


